Dear Mayor Coleman and St. Paul City Council Members:

We are writing to you to seek some clarification on the process for the proposed Menthol, mint and wintergreen tobacco ban at our stores. As we have mentioned to you in-person and at the public hearing, unlike other major ordinance changes like fair scheduling and packing restrictions, this ordinance has been rushed through, without any meaningful dialogue with the impacted retailers.

Many of us were not joking when we, offered you the keys to our stores, at the public hearing. The ordinance as proposed will force many of us to close. Our current business model involves a wide mix of products and tobacco is one of them. In fact, even though sales are declining these products you are banning make up 25-30% of total sales. In examining research done in Minneapolis, we know that this ordinance will cost us \$225,000 or more, per store, in lost sales of tobacco and other products.

It is not as simple as just banning tobacco and replacing it with another product. This ordinance only makes these products illegal to sell in St. Paul, but customers are free to go to other communities to buy them. That means they take their gas purchases, snack purchases and all of their business to another community as well. And since the ordinance only prohibits the sale our former customers can still smoke or chew tobacco in-front our stores, and homes they just can't buy them from us.

We were encouraged that the final vote was extended for 1 month to October 25th, so the council could engage stakeholders. However, as of the date of this letter no meetings have taken place and the one meeting that was scheduled was cancelled, without explanation, 30 minutes before it was to start. There is one meeting scheduled for October 24th, but we do not understand how the Business Review Council can consider the agenda items that are supposed to be discussed and then respond to the St. Paul City Council with sound information, options and recommendations on how the city council should proceed, just one day before a final vote.

As those most devastated by the proposed ordinance we ask that you further delay a vote on this ordinance to have time to study the impacts and consider mitigation strategies to lessen the impact on local stores and jobs in the community. We understand that a study is being released that shows the impacts on Minneapolis retailers, we ask that a similar study be done in St. Paul, by a respected 3rd party source. This will allow us to proceed with facts and not just rhetoric as we move towards real solutions.

Finally, we urge you as city council members to insist upon an inclusive process coordinated through the Business Review Council to explore options and mitigation even if that means postponing the scheduled final vote that is to take place at the October 25, 2017 city council meeting.

Sincerely

James Hawila Marshall Stop 2057 Marshall Ave 651-646-1819

Tarig Mohammed

marshallstop@live.com

Eddie Elias Winner Gas 2233 Energy Park Drive 612-229-7835

Eddie-Elias@hotmail.com

Charlie Rose

Diya Shuaibi Premium Stop 1529 White Bear Ave N 651-329-3535 dshuaibi@yahoo.com

Jess Weber

Phoenix Market 685 3rd Street E 651-774-7739 phoenixmarket@hotmail.com Charlie's Square Express Store 444 Cedar St Ste 207 651-283-7824 charliesconvenience@hotmail.c om Downtown BP 543 N Robert St weberjessj@gmail.com

Abdalla Tobasi Tobasi Stop #1/#2 809 Selby Ave, 933 Minnehaha Ave W 612-865-3185 atobasi@aol.com Brian Henderson Highland Park BP 1191 Randolph Ave 6516981497 highlandparkbp@yahoo.com Joe Rmayti Mobil Mini Pac 1184 east Maryland Ave St. Paul MN 55106 651 771 6000 fridleybp@gmail.com

Alex Dar Speedy Food Stop 968 Dale Street N 651-488-3316 totemfoodsinc@gmail.com Sam Hunt
Rice Market and Deli
1200 Rice Street
651-757-0411
issamalhuniti22@gmail.com

Ker Vue Dannecker Grocery and Liquor 793 Randolph Ave 651-222-7328 ker_vue671@yahoo.com

Todd Knudten
Capitol City Station
1206 Homer St
651-699-0000
tknudten@yahoo.com

Al Miller
Bp on Rice
1440 Rice Street
651-487-2932
almil1964@comcast.net

Mike Voelker Holiday #3587 281 Snelling Ave N 651-646-0541 holiday3587@aol.com

Scott Olson Parkway BP 304 Wheelock Pkwy E 651-774-0495 ParkwayBP@hotmail.com Ali Alsueedy Maryland Super Market 444 Maryland Ave W 753-607-8657 alimzuhi@yahoo.com Paul Kamp Kamps Food Market 1059 Western Ave N 651-488-6636 kampsmkt@aol.com

Sean Kriger Highland Service 485 Snelling Ave S shimmy1405@comcast.net Adel Taweehel A A Market 191 Western Ave Ste 1 651-222-3232 sanid69@hotmail.com Aymen Soliman Snap Market 957 Rice Street 651-488-2693 mowney1@live.com

Steve Dahl Super America 525 Lafayette Road and 717 Snelling Ave N 651-486-2634 stevedahl@kathfuel.com